
9197 N. 109th Place 
Scottsdale, Arizona  85259 

May 27, 2003 
 

Ms. Amy Silverman 
Phoenix New Times 
P.O. Box 2510 
Phoenix, Arizona  85034 
 
Dear Ms. Silverman, 
 
I have read your article concerning Ms. Heather Grossman, and I congratulate you.  It is 
extremely well done, both in research and execution. 
 
If it were fiction it would never have been published.  No publisher in his right mind would 
agree to release a story that contains such decadence, such rot.  But it is true, and I only 
hope that your publishing it will do Ms. Grossman some good. 
 
To Richard Romley, Terry Goddard, Douglas Schwab and Governor Janet Napolitano 
(for whom I voted), I say shame on you for your nit-picking.  What further proof do you 
need? 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Ernest C. Buckhold 



June 2, 2003 
 
Dear Sweet Heather, 
 
Thank you for sharing your story.  I am praying to our Lord and Savior that your life will 
get better.  I am so sad about your story; I cannot believe nobody stepped in to help you. 
Please consider writing a book about your life, I truly believe you would do well 
financially and it would be good for your mental health to get it all in writing. 
If you still want to have your lips done, please call my office and have my Administrative 
assistant make an appointment for you with the doctors that I am now associated with.  
Heather, I want something good to happen to you so I will not charge you for the lips if 
the doctors agree to anesthetize you.  You might have to pay for the anesthesia, but I 
will talk to the doctor to see if you can avoid that, too.  Dr. Henderson’s ministry is to help 
abused woman and I believe you qualify. 
Again, Heather, I am praying for you, 
Love and God Bless You, 
Marilyn Byerly 
 



May 13, 2003 
 
To Amy Silverman by email: 
 
I was extremely saddened by the story you wrote about Heather Grossman.  Heather is 
a very beautiful and intelligent woman, and I enjoyed visiting with her when she came to 
my home.  I am the German Shepherd breeder from whom she bought her dog (Raider).  
The content of the story did NOT surprise me AT ALL.  John came to our house twice, 
and I remember the second time quite well.  He was very verbally abusive to Heather.  It 
shocked us to hear how he talked to her.  She was always quite polite, and she tried to 
cover up for his rude behavior.  I can only imagine how he would be with her in the cover 
of their own home. 
 
I hope Heather is able to regain the custody of Raider, as she definitely bonded with the 
dog.  Thank you for your outstanding writing capability and your dedication to exposing 
this story about Heather.  It is only obvious that John Grossman took Heather’s German 
Shepherd to further abuse her and the children.  Heather has a very special need for 
that dog, and it should be returned to her as soon as possible. 
 
Carol Jensen 
Desert Hills German Shepherds 


